
  

 

GRACE NOTES—December 2023 

Reflection Pool, By Father Joe Hannah 

It was Christmas Day 1965, and throughout the holiday season (at the time I was not inclined 

to call it Advent) I had been obsessed with a relatively new type of building block that was all 

the rage. It was called Lego. Yes, Lego! On Christmas morning my fevered dream had come 

true. There, under the tree, was a Lego set designed to yield a complete full service gas station. 

I forget how many pieces it had, but it was top of the line for its time. Flushed with the joy of 

receiving (giving had not yet achieved equal status) I constructed the station atop the dining 

room table and was nearing the end of the project when the phone rang. My father went into 

the kitchen to answer the call. He emerged several minutes later and told us we were all going 

to Pittsburgh the next day. His father; my grandfather Hannah, had died on Christmas morn-

ing. We were going down to be with grandma. Over the next several days I began to see my 

parents, particularly my father, in a different way. I saw grief, I saw tears, and I saw my rela-

tives mourn. I also saw laughter, heard a lot of storytelling, and sensed an extended family 

bond that until that time had not penetrated my 10 year old skull. All of these grownups were 

crazy emotional human beings just like me! Not only that, they all made sure to tell me that 

not only was I the apple of my grandfather's eye (along with the other grandchildren, of 

course) but that it was still Christmas, and a very special one at that. In fact, everyone went 

out of their way to make sure the kids had plenty of reasons to smile. I would not have de-

scribed it this way at the time, but the experience was "bittersweet". Bittersweet. So much of 

our lives are a combination of joy and sorrow, of light and darkness, and of times when we 

feel close to God and times when we feel as if we have drifted away. In this Advent season we 

anticipate both the coming of Christ in glory and the celebration of His birth. Jesus is the light 

that shines in the darkness. The best we can do for each other is to bless others the way he 

blesses us; to share our joys and to reach out to others in their sorrows, to be the Body of 

Christ in the world. Peace, Fr. Joe  
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Calling All Bakers! 

You’re Invited! 

Baldwinsville Community Band Holiday Concert  

December 13th @ 7 o’clock at Grace Church 

 Cookie Sale before the concert @ 6pm. 

On December 13 at 7 pm, Grace Church is playing host to the Baldwinsville 
Community Band once again.  They will delight us with songs of the holidays 
and further boost our Christmas spirit.  Refreshments will be available.  We 
will be offering containers filled with a variety of cookies/treats to sell at that 
evening’s event as we did last year. Trays will be available for sale from 6-7PM 
and then following the concert at 8PM.  Here is what’s needed: bakers that 
are willing to bake at least 6 dozen or more cookies (remember as in the past 
Cookie Walk years, we’re really looking for those festive ones you make and 
we’ve all come to love), specialties like fudge/candy with delivery of cookies/
treats to the church by Sunday, December 10. If you love to make cut out 
cookies but hate to decorate them, let us know.  We do have some talented 
decorators that could help and we’ll gather together to decorate that day. 
Then on December 12, Parish members will assemble the containers for sale in 
the kitchen/undercroft. A Men’s Bake Night is planned for Dec. 5 starting at 
6PM.  If you have friends or family that have baked or helped in any way in the 
past, please share our plans as well as letting them know about the concert/
cookie sale.  Thank you for any help that you can offer to make this a suc-
cess.  If you have any questions, you can call me at 315-635-6398 or email me 
at jeannielamere@gmail.com.  There are sign-up sheets in the welcome area 
for all jobs.  Please “let’s give it our best shot”! 

Thanks, Jeannie LaMere 

mailto:jeannielamere@gmail.com
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Christmas Flowers 

Advent Forum  

Advent Study 

Time: After the Sunday Service starting  

December 3rd,  week of 18th TBD.  

Book: Preparing Room 

           An Advent Companion 

           By: Russell J. Levenson, JR 

Book can be purchased on Amazon or 

Church Publishing Inc. 

Order Poinsettias Now 

Visit our website to order Christ-

mas flowers or complete a form lo-

cated in the Welcome Area. Plants 

are $12 each and may be picked up 

following the Sunday December 

31st  9 a.m. service (please leave 

the tray when taking flowers).  

Orders due by Sunday, December 

17 to ensure names are included in 

the Christmas bulletin.   Thanks! 

https://a.co/d/bvrVVWr
https://www.churchpublishing.org/preparingroom
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Christmas Bureau 

The Outreach Ministry is collecting family games for the Baldwinsville Christmas Bureau. These are very 

popular Christmas gifts for area families. Any games are accepted, but we especially need those that are 

appropriate for families with older children and adults. Join us in helping the Christmas Bureau spread 

joy this holiday season! Please bring your donations of games to church by  

December 11.   

Outreach  

Thank you to our generous parishioners who helped provide the 

basics for Thanksgiving dinner for our 16 Head Start families.  This is 

a good example of outreach and helping our neighbors.  
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From Stewardship and Vestry 

November Vestry Meeting Highlights 

 

  

Office Hours  

Tuesday 4-5 PM 

Wednesday 5-7 PM 

Hours may change without notice. 

Please contact Allen at office@GraceEpiscopalBaldwinsville.org  for more information.  

If you have news or were part of an event and would like it included in Grace Notes, 
please send a detailed write up and photos if possible  

to the office.  Thanks!  

Thank you to those who continue to support the church by bringing or mailing in your offerings. For 

those who would like to make a gift without having to write a check and use the postal system, please 

consider giving online by clicking the green button on the home page of our website that says, “Give.” It 

is an easy and safe way to give to Grace.  

 
 
 

 

If you have not already done so, please return your pledge card  as soon as possible!  If you 
would like to pledge and haven’t done so already, please  contact Jr. Warden Brad Pettit.  

 

- Vestry is working on nominations for junior warden and 2 vestry members. 

- Allen Wolf will be assuming the role of Communications Coordinator. 

- Christmas Eve falls on Sunday 12/24.  Services will be at 4 PM and 7 PM.   

   There will be no 9 AM service that day. 

- Vestry meetings will change to the 4th Thursday of the month.  All parishioners are welcome to attend 

the meetings. 

Communication Coordinator  

mailto:office@graceepiscopalbaldwinsville.org?subject=Grace%20Notes
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Looking for more Advent ideas?  Visit the Episcopal resources by clicking here.  

https://www.episcopalchurch.org/journeying-way-love/


7 

 



8 

 

Happy Harvest Dinner  

The Harvest Dinner was a smashing success.  Over 40 meals served! Thanks Stacey, Carla 

and their families.  There was awesome entertainment from the Syracuse Oktoberfest 

Dancers, thanks Carolyn.  It was a delightful afternoon of food, fun, and fellowship!   
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Turkey Trot 

Help Wanted 

 There are many ways that you can help with the various tasks that help      
enhance worship from week to week at Grace.  Most require a minimal 
time commitment, can be very rewarding, and always come with free train-
ing!  
 
 
Lights, Camara, Action!  
Try running the livestream for the Sunday service and maybe you will win 
an academy award someday!  
 
Like to decorate?  
The altar guild can use help to set and clean up the altar to keep things 
looking ship shape up front.  
 
Is reading your thing?   
Try reading a lesson.  They are easily accessible on-line, so you can practice 
all you want!  
 
Do you like counting? 
The counters can always use more help counting!  
 
Want  to get more involved?  Please reach out to anyone you see doing 
these tasks and they would love to share with you the rewards of serving 
and how easy it can be.  You can also talk to Father Joe or email the office 
to express your interest in helping out.  
 

Runners from Grace raised $140 to 

help the Kiwana's with their mis-

sion of improving the lives of chil-

dren in the Baldwinsville and CNY 

area.  

Pictured are: 

Wendi, Jenna, Emma, Allen, Fr. Joe,  

Lucas, Laurel & Donna.  
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December Highlights 

December 3 

After the service:  Advent Study 

December 5  

6PM Men’s baking night 
 

December 10  

Cookies and Treats due in church  
Cookie decorating in the Narthex 

Advent Study 
 

December 12  

5PM Cookie tray assembly  
7PM Parish Life 

7PM Parish Work Night 
 

December 13 

6-7 PM Cookie Sale 
7 PM Baldwinsville Community Band 

 

December 14   

3PM Outreach Meeting 
 

December 17   

Advent Study 
Poinsettia orders due 

 

December 24   

Please note, there will be no morning service on Christmas Eve Sunday. 

4 PM Candlelight Service with hymns 

7 PM Candlelight Service  with hymns 
 

December 25   

Merry Christmas!  
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Photographs  from last years Christmas Season.  
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Grace Episcopal Church 

 110 Oswego Street 

Baldwinsville, NY  13027 - 0006 

Worship  
Sunday 9 A.M. Holy Eucharist  

 

110 Oswego Street, Baldwinsville, NY 13027       

 315 635 3214 
office@graceepiscopalbaldwinsville.org 

 

Website: GraceEpiscopalBaldwinsville.org 


